
Henfynyw Community Council December 14, 2022 
 

Minutes of Henfynyw Community Council meeting 
held in Llwyncelyn Memorial Hall                            

14th Dec 2022 at 7.30 pm  
 
 
Present: 
Councillors Eiddwen Merritt (Chair), Gerallt Davies,  
Carys Morgan and Ruby Williams. 
  
Also, present:  
Our County Councillor Marc Davies and the Clerk. 
 
Apologies:  
Councillors Hywel Lloyd, Wyn Evans, Wyn Jones, Garym Roberts and  
Jocelyn Andrew.  
 
Disclosure of personal and prejudicial interests: 
None. 
 
Confirmation of last month’s meeting:  

It was resolved to approve the minutes of the meeting held in 
November and they were signed as being correct by the Chairman. 
 
Matters arising from the meeting: 
Oakford and Ffos-y-ffin: 
Since our last meeting we have received a letter from Simon Bray, 
the Street Lighting Engineer explaining that due to unforeseen and 
recent financial constraints, there is no longer any available funding 
for any new additional lighting. It was passed not to proceed with the 
matter for the time being. 
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Planning matters: 
None. 
 
Appropriate sum under Section 137: 
We were notified that the appropriate sum for the section 137 for 
the financial year 2023-24 is £9.93. 
 
Any Other Business which requires urgent attention: 
None. 
 
The meeting finished at 8.10. 
 
The next meeting will be held on Wednesday 11th of January 2023. 


